


MARIN COUNTY HAZARDOUS & SOLID WASTE

MANAGEMENT JOINT POWERS AUTHORITY

AB 939 Local Task Force Meeting

Wednesday, April 1, 2009
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65 Mitchell Blvd., San Rafael

MINUTES

MEMBERS PRESENT
STAFF PRESENT
Patricia Garbarino, Marin Sanitary
Michael Frost, JPA Staff
Trip Allen, Sierra Club 
Eric Lueder, JPA Staff 
Matt McCarron, Novato
Alex Soulard, JPA Staff 
Jon Elam, Tamalpais CSD
Jeff Rawles, JPA Contractor 
Tamara Hull, Sustainable San Rafael

Tania Levy, Unincorporated Area
OTHERS PRESENT 
Loretta Figueroa, Almonte Sanitary District
Myriam Arce, R3 Consulting Group
Tom Gaffney, Ross Valley Cities
Jim Greco, Cal. Waste Associates
David Haskell, Sustainable Marin
Kiki La Porta, Sustainable Marin
Steve McCaffrey, Redwood Empire Disp.
Mark Janofsky, LEA

Rebecca Ng, Marin Co. EHS
MEMBERS ABSENT 
Jennie, Pardi, Conservation Corps NB

Greg Christie, Bay Cities (Alternate)
Dee Johnson, Novato Sanitary District

Terry Cosgrove, San Rafael 
Crise de Tournay Birkham, Bd. of Sups.
Ramin Khany, Redwood Landfill 
Jessica Jones, Redwood Landfill

Roger Roberts, Marin Conserv. League

Judy Schriebman, LGVSD


Richard Gertman, Env. Planning Cons.

Call to Order. The Local Task Force (LTF) meeting came to order at 8:37 AM.  

1. Open Time for Public Comment.  No comments received.
2. Approval of the March 4, 2009 JPA Local Task Force Minutes. M/s Gaffney, Haskell to approve the March 4, 2009 meeting minutes. Motion approved unanimously. 
3. Zero Waste Feasibility Study Presentation. Myriam Arce of R3 Consulting Group presented the preliminary findings of the Zero Waste Feasibility Study and described the presentation as an opportunity for input from the Local Task Force.  She described their process of data collection and their meetings with haulers and district managers and outlined potential policy changes, facility siting, and contract adjustments that are potential methods for increased diversion and conservation.  Local Task Force members expressed concerns that the focus should be more on waste prevention and lifestyle change and education, as well as product bans, recycled content requirements and statewide and nationwide legislation.
4. “Just Do One Thing” Campaign Subcommittee Report.  David Haskell presented on the JDOT subcommittee meeting where the subcommittee suggested Kiki La Porta develop a one page proposal for the campaign that would outline different costs and products.  Kiki reported that she estimated a cost of $3,000 would be required for her  to put together a proposal for a campaign.  The committee discussed the requirements for RFP’s and standard contractor proposals.  M/s Gaffney, Haskell to request the JPA budget $50,000 for community outreach and reallocate $3,000 to $5,000 for Kiki to do a proposal.  Staff advised they would forward the concept to JPA members, but any contractor selection would go through a more formal process.
5. Adjourn. – Next meeting scheduled for May 6, 2009 at 8:30am.
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